EESCC Meeting Minutes
September 2nd, 2020
Meeting held at Bert Jacobson’s shop

Attendees: 13: Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Licia Shultz, Keith Olsen, Dewayne
Kerbs, Tim and Peggy Steck, Mike and Gail Glass, Sarah and Jeff Fields, John Schmidt and
Brosco.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:43 pm.

Secretary, Peggy Steck read the August 2020 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer’s report and it was approved as read

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update - Licia Shultz- Our next meeting is planned for September 15%, 6:30 pm., at
Bert’s shop. At the next meeting Alex and his wife will come and talk about fund raising.
Celebrity letters are due. The canopy paid for by a donation from Bruce Harmon has been
ordered. David Boyd contacted Bert and he referred David to Licia.

Banquet/Picnic -Licia Shultz- We decided on the 2" Sat in October (10t"), Noon to 5pm. We will
have it whichever park we can get a reservation. Armitage and Lively are the top choices. The
club will provide Burgers, hotdogs, beverages and condiments. | believe the club will also
provide utensils and plates. Guests will bring a potluck side. Bert will contact the hot dog lady
and inquire about her doing the cooking and maybe providing the burgers and hotdogs.

Event 5 & 6 Recap — Bonnie and Bert — There were 82 entrants Saturday and 89 Sunday. As of
the previous Wednesday, there were only 52 prepaid entrants. The courses were good, but lots

of lost drivers both days. Lots of discussion regarding the courses. A pair of glasses were left
and Bonnie has them.

New Business:

Newsletter release- Jim Mueller — He will get a newsletter for September with Event 5 & 6
results.

Additional Agenda Items:

Road side cleanup — Bonnie - The roadside cleanup will be the Saturday October 17.



Sound Meter — Bonnie — We need to do a better job. Some cars were over and not notified or
enforced. The placement of the meter was not correct.

We discussed lowering the sound level down by 1 point to 94 and also discussed requiring
mufflers on all cars.

New club helmets — Bonnie — She will be purchasing new club loaner helmets. The majority of
the loaner helmets expire this year. She has found Zamph open face helmets for $130. An
email was sent out to the mailing list asking is anyone wanted to put in an order with her for a
new helmet.

Licia — a big thank you to Jeff Fields for volunteering to assist with Novices, especially the course
walk.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00.
Next Meeting: October 7th, 2020, it will take place at Bert Jacobson’s shop at 6:30

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no
later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

Oct — Tim Steck Nov — Jim Mueller



